From: APS President [apspresident@aps.org]
 Sent: Wednesday, December 09, 2009 1:22 PM
 Subject: Unsolicited Climate Change Email

 Dear APS Member:

Recently, you may have received an unsolicited email from Hal Lewis, Bob Austin, Will Happer, Larry Gould and Roger Cohen regarding the APS and climate change.  Please be assured that this was not an official APS message, nor was it sent with APS knowledge or approval.  A
number of members have complained to APS regarding this unsolicited e-mail.  If the e-mail addresses used to send this message were obtained from our membership directory, this was contrary to the stated guidelines for members' use of the directory. We are continuing to investigate how the senders obtained APS member email addresses.

As many APS members are already aware, the Council of the Society has tasked the Panel on Public Affairs to examine the 2007 APS statement on climate change for issues of tone and clarity.  Duncan Moore, the current chair of POPA, is in the process of convening a subcommittee
to carry out the task. The subcommittee, which he is also chairing, will report its recommendations to POPA in early February, and shortly thereafter POPA will post the text for a three-week APS member comment period.  We will alert the APS membership by email when the posting occurs. Duncan Moore's subcommittee will use the comments it receives to finalize the wording in time for the April Council meeting.

Some members of the APS have asked the Society to craft a statement regarding the issues surrounding the release of climate files stolen from the Climate Research Unit (CRU) at the University of East Anglia. The CRU maintains the repository for temperature measurements used by the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC).  The APS leadership has concerns about both the improper release of private e-mails and any premature rush to judgment regarding scientific integrity at the CRU.   Both the CRU and the IPCC are in the process of investigating the affair.  Once the full range of information is made available, the APS Panel on Public Affairs will examine the case and recommend how APS should act.

We will continue to keep the APS membership informed about climate change issues through postings on the APS home page; articles in APS News; commentaries on the APS blog, Physics Frontline; and direct email alerts to the membership when necessary.

Best Regards,

Cherry Murray
APS President

